



CONTRA COSTA COUNTY LOCAL PLANNING AND ADVISORY COUNCIL FOR EARLY CARE AND EDUCATION

Minutes of the Executive & Budget Committee Meeting Monday, September 12, 2016 2:00 PM - 4:00 PM Las Trampas Room

Members Present: Chair Cathy Roof, Carolyn Johnson, Silvana Mosca-Carreon, Eric Peterson,

Doug Rowe, Dan Safran

Members Absent: Deborah Penry, Luis Arenas **Staff Present**: Ruth Fernandez, Melody Yee

Call to Order - Cathy Roof

- Welcome: Chair Cathy Roof called to order the Contra Costa Local Planning and Advisory Council for Early Care and Education Executive and Budget Committee meeting at 9:08 a.m.
- Dan Safran motioned approval of the minutes for the Executive & Budget Committee meeting held on May 9, 2016. Carolyn Johnson seconded the motion. Motion approved.
 - AYE: Roof, Safran, Johnson, Rowe, Peterson, Mosca-Carreon
 - NAY: None
 - ABSENT: Penry, Arenas
 - ABSTAIN: None
- Chair Cathy Roof motioned approval of the agenda for September 12, 2016. Dan Safran seconded the motion. Motion approved.
 - AYE: Roof, Safran, Johnson, Rowe, Peterson, Mosca-Carreon
 - NAY: None
 - ABSENT: Penry, Arenas
 - ABSTAIN: None

Public Comment:

• Eric Peterson gave an announcement of the Child Care Council event September 14, 2016. The event was discussed again later as part of the agenda.

Staff Updates

- A Raising of America Screening
 - ORuth Fernandez provided background and details about the PBS documentary and Brandman University's invitation to co-sponsor a screening of the documentary on, October 13, 2016 from 5:30 p.m.-7:30p.m. Ruth Fernandez encouraged the committee to attend the screening and encouraged panel discussion about the documentary and possibly replicating the event to garner discussion, awareness and support. Ruth was also invited to be a panel presenter following the screening. Chair Cathy Roof requested more information and plans to attend the screening.
 - o Child Care Council's 40th Anniversary Lunch & Speaker Event

 Eric Peterson reminded the committee about the 40th Anniversary Lunch and Speaker Event to be held September 14, 2016 at the Pleasant Hill Community Center from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m., tickets are \$55 per person. Carolyn Johnson and Doug Rowe stated they plan to attend.

• FHS Report Rescheduled for October 10, 2016

 Ruth Fernandez announced the FHS Report would be postponed until the Family and Human Services Committee meeting scheduled for October 10, 2016 at 1:00 p.m. at 651 Pine Street. Ruth Fernandez reminded committee members that recommendations for the 2017 Countywide Child Care Needs Assessment are included in the report and encouraged LPC members to attend the FHS meeting as members of the public.

• 2016-17 Budgets

o Budget discussion postponed until the next committee meeting. .

CCCOE ECE Projects Restructuring

O Ruth Fernandez announced a few staffing changes – Suzanne DiLillo accepted another position outside the CCCOE, leaving her position vacant – and there will be a part-time Administrative Assistant hired to support the QRIS program. Ruth Fernandez gave a brief announcement about her new project in creating 21 hours of LPC instruction for the Department of Education to be available on the state website. The LPC Trainings Modules project has a budget of \$250,000 and is to be unveiled at the 2017 Fall Conference of the California Child Care Coordinators Association (CCCCA).

• LPC and AB212 State Evaluation

 Ruth Fernandez reported that the CDE contracted with UCLA to conduct evaluation of the impact of LPC and AB212 services. The evaluation will conclude in June of 2017. Results to be shard upon availability. LPC members across the state may be randomly chosen for a survey conducted by UCLA.

• Quality Matters Contra Costa Consortium - QRIS Implementation Update

- Ruth Fernandez provided an updated chart showcasing the breakdown of the QRIS Project and the goals, vision and responsibilities of the consortium.
- O Dan Safran questioned the outreach to specific community-based groups, the need to identify those that are or may be left out and then to create plans to address those groups. Ruth Fernandez responded there are limitations and there is a need to define a macro outreach in order to find the gap areas and opportunities for new connections with the provider community. Ruth Fernandez asked the committee to write down their recommendations or ideas to be shared at an upcoming Contra Costa QRIS Consortia meeting.

Develop LPC Board Meeting Agenda for 9.26.16

- Ruth Fernandez announced confirmation for the 2016 Annual LPC Member Retreat to be held on December 2, 2016 at San Damiano Retreat in Danville. Ruth Fernandez stated confirmation of the event has been received from San Damiano. A Save the Date announcement will be generated and sent out.
- The September LPC General Council meeting agenda was discussed with the suggestion of a thank you for Mary Louse Vander Meulen was recommended by the committee.

- The possibility of a wine tasting fundraiser was discussed. Doug Rowe will solicit contacts regarding wine supply. The timing needs to be discussed further and the invitation scope. Ruth to work with Eran Perera regarding this fundraising possibility.
- A discussion was held regarding number required for a quorum, enforcement of attendance responsibilities and improving advance notice of meeting cancellations. Question by all members if adoption of an attendance/prior confirmation practice be done by committee alone. It was decided each committee can.
 - Chair Cathy Roof proposed setting a new rule of one week deadline to confirm attendance for voting members.
 - Dan Safran requested a one week advance notice if the meeting is cancelled. Dan Safran questioned the enforcement of attendance to committee members suggesting a reminder of expectations as voting members then address enforcement of attendance.
- Ruth Fernandez announced her resignation from the FACT Committee. Asked if any
 committee members would be able to fill her vacancy on the FACT Committee. No one is able,
 but Dan Safran suggested contacts outside the committee, asking Ruth for a short description
 for those who may be interested.
- Ruth Fernandez gave a short background about Craig Cheslog and suggested he give a presentation at the next LPC Board Meeting about the newly formed Right Start Commission. It was agreed he should be invited, allowing him about 30 minutes presentation and 30 minutes Question and Answer period.
- Ruth Fernandez stated Marissa Frias is compiling a CTKS Status Report for the Board Meeting. It is to include max/min per individual, stories to gain attraction and an update to adversity. Allotment is 15-20 minutes including Q&A.

LPC Committee Reports & Updates

• Ad Hoc Facilities Committee

- Ruth Fernandez began a discussion about funds to pay for a study by Brion Economics, Inc. (BEI) to pinpoint indicators in the county's child care needs assessment. The study would be able to look deeper, city by city, as opposed to just countywide.
 - Dan Safran questioned if the study would address care needs or space needs. Ruth Fernandez responded it would focus on both needs, the focus of the study would be two-fold in that once demand and supply for child care was known, then facility access and space needs (coupled with availability) could be addressed.
 - Ruth Fernandez suggested not all 5 Phases of the proposed study be financed, as some of the study results were not under LPC scope, but by conducting part of the proposed study momentum may be built for another entity to complete the study. Ruth Fernandez suggested the committee determine which portions would be most beneficial and would include a copy of the bid in the activity report for the Ad Hoc Facilities Committee Meeting submitted to the Board of Supervisors.
- o Ruth Fernandez reported the Ad Hoc Facilities Committee would meet once more, between the end of September and October 10, 2016 to wrap things up.

• Advocacy - Cathy Roof

No report given due to time constraints.

• Projects & Workforce Development - Carolyn Johnson

 Carolyn Johnson stated no major announcements at this time but more information would be coming in the future.

School Readiness - Dan Safran

 Dan Safran mentioned about a guest presenter: Coire Reilly, Healthy Communities Manager, Contra Costa Health Services. He presented an overview of the Healthy and Livable Pittsburg Collaborative. The committee recommended that the same presentation was given at a future LPC General Council meeting.

<u>Discuss Intended Outcomes and Agenda for Annual LPC Member Retreat</u>

• Draft for Annual Retreat

- Chair Cathy Roof and Ruth Fernandez will collaborate on a draft agenda for the Annual LPC Member Retreat.
 - Due to time constraints, an interim meeting was set for October 27, 2016 for the whole Committee to meet to discuss more specifics about the agenda.

Other updates

 Executive Committee members agreed to a one week prior reminder for LPC members for all committee and general council meetings and a 24-hour limit for attendance confirmation. If responses do not meet the quorum requirement, a cancellation notice will be sent to all Committee members.

Adjournment:

- Silvana Mosca-Carreon moved to adjourn the meeting. Dan Safran seconded the motion. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 4:04 p.m.
 - AYE: Johnson, Mosca-Carreon, Peterson, Roof, Rowe, Safran
 - NAY: None
 - ABSENT: Penry, Arenas
 - ABSTAIN: None
- Next Meeting: October 27, 2016 2:00-4:00 p.m. (Mt. Diablo Room)